ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
Minutes of SOS Committee Meeting
V2
Committee Meeting held 19:30 hrs on Monday 14th November 2022 via Zoom:

Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Rachel Barford (Publicity), Lyn West part time (Club Welfare Officer), and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping), and Jean-Pierre Carraud (Club Captain).

	

	2.00
2.01
	Approval to Minutes of Meeting 5th Sept 2022
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting on 5th Sept 2022 were approved.

	

	3.00
3.01

3.02
3.03

	Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer reported the current balance £10,120. 
A small number of payments were still outstanding.
Further to discussions between Rachel McTurk and Sonya at Highwoods it was proposed to provide free Permanent Orienteering maps in exchange for free orienteering access to the Highwoods Country Park. This was generally agreed. Eddie would discuss proposals with Rachel and talk to Sonya for agreement. We would use ordinary quality paper rather than waterproof.

	David
Eddie

	4.00
4.01
4.02

4.03
4.04

4.05
4.06

4.07

4.08
	Fixtures Report
Prior to the meeting Eddie circulated the updated Event Summary 2023 (Appendix 1).
We are still desperately short of volunteers for next year’s fixtures.
Geraldine is organising and planning the New Year’s Day event. The Risk Assessment and insurance certification still required.
Danbury is the immediate priority. Julie has family commitments at present and is unable to commit to volunteer recruitment. Sara would be approached to see whether she would be prepared to take on the role. Failing that Eddie would step in to try to secure the volunteers for Danbury in March. Ian Hargreaves was put forward as a possible candidate as planner.
Kevin would be the planner for Harwich.

Rachel Barford would be prepared to organise Chalkney and it was thought Jeff might like to plan Chalkney if Steve were to act in an overseeing role.
Colin would see whether Eleanor could be available to organise Baddow Ridge.

Fixtures have been rearranged to avoid Father’s Day but in the end we were unable to move the Mother’s Day event.


	Geraldine
Eddie

Steve / Eddie
Steve
Colin


	5.00

5.01
5.02

5.03
	Volunteer Coordinator

All as discussed above.
(PM item 5.02) Lyn has circulated a draft ‘IT Procedures for an SOS event’ (Appendix 2). The Committee are invited to comment.

At the Hylands event it was noted that a problem arose with the clocks although everything had been coordinated the night before.  As the event was held on 30th October the computers had jumped from BST to GMT overnight.

	Lyn

Committee

	6.00

6.01

6.02

	POCs and Maprun
Rachel McTurk has brought the Highwoods Country Park Permanent Orienteering Course up to date. The Committee expressed their appreciation. 
Kevin is aware he needs to complete the Harwich Maprun for Jackie to post on line. This needs to be completed to update the Authority for funding. In the interim we can confirm the main event is to go ahead.
	Kevin



	7.00

7.01

7.02

7.03

7.04
7.05

7.06
	Mapping Report

Kevin has fixed the printer and it is now printing properly.
Maldon Prom POC - Kevin can buy POC markers from BSOA, but they will just be orange and white markers with no printing on them. He is struggling to find a 'printer' for POC markers and asks if anyone can advise how we get these done. He would also would like to source similar sized markers that have a QR code and enough information for passers-by to access the course online. Julie would see what she had and Colin would make enquiries of BOF and EAOA.

Harwich – Kevin unable to progress this recently.
Kevin has a number of printer items for which he needs to be reimbursed and will forward details in due course. David confirmed the invoice for the paper will be paid following the meeting.
Highwoods POC maps - Kevin checking something with Rachel McTurk at the moment regarding scale vs print scale. It is agreed we print these on 120gsm plain paper as waterproof paper seems unnecessary.
Kevin’s comments re waterproof paper are noted and it is suggested that an order be placed with LOC and any collection could maybe be tied in to the Scottish events next year.

	Julie
Colin

Kevin
Kevin
David

Kevin
Kevin



	8.00

8.01

	Club Web Site

(PM item 8.01) Problems of access on the web site now sorted.

	Simon

Lyn

	9.00

9.01

	Webmaster

It was considered prudent that we should have backup for our map library. In view of the huge amount of data which can be built up with aerial views and lidar Simon considered we should look at paying for a terabyte of storage on OneDrive, approx. £80.00/year. Zipped up versions of the maps could also be held on the club web site with access granted as required. Simon to liaise with Kevin.


	Simon

Kevin



	10.00
10.01
10.02


	Development Committee
Steve reported he had been unsuccessful in procuring viable venues for club coaching events. He would pursue Highwoods as an ongoing option.
The download box has been playing up and would not work with the net book. A new mini reader is therefore needed. A spare box may be useful in any case. The cost would be about £100. The expenditure is agreed.


	Steve
Steve

	11.00

11.01

	EAOA Report

Nothing to report.
	

	12.00

12.01
12.02

12.03

	Mid-Week Series Report
SOS/HAVOC Winter Series is now underway, events having taken place at Silver End and Wickford. Our next event is at Rayleigh on Wednesday night and hosted by Jackie Sibthorp. Racesignup entries closed that evening.
The series is progressing well and events are well attended.
Unless we have a precise location for the events the club web site will not record the event. Equally a post code is required for the BOF events flag.

	

	13.00

13.01
13.02
13.03
	Equipment & Club Kit
John advised he still has some of the SI stakes.

The kit from our Hylands event has been dried out.

With thanks to Geraldine the Start and Finish banners have been suitably repaired.


	

	14.00

14.01

	Membership Report

Nothing to Report.
	

	15.00

15.01
	Any Other Business

None
	

	16.00

16.01
	Date of Next Meetings 2023
Future 2022 Committee Meetings for 2023 are as follows:

            Committee Mtg        Mon 16th Jan     via Zoom     

            Committee Mtg        Mon 6th Mar       via Zoom

            Committee Mtg        Mon 15th May    via Zoom

            Committee Mtg        Mon 4th Sept      via Zoom

            AGM                        Mon 9th Oct        via Zoom 

            Committee Mtg        Mon 13th Nov     via Zoom

            All 7.30pm 


	

	
	The Meeting closed at 20.30 hrs
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